 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Malone Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

March 5, 2019

Present: Mary Scharf, Andrew Knowles, Candy Gadway, Debbie Bonner, Barry Armstrong, Darcy King, Tim Lamay, Donna Rovito, Adam Soulia, Alexandra Sprague, and Jayne Tracey

Called to order at 5:00 PM


*Financial report shows us with a general fund balance of 20,355.60 and an Events balance of 8092.44. Right now the Chamber is in good financial shape. Alexandra motioned to accept the treasurers report. Adam seconded. Motion carried. 


*The minutes from the February meeting were reviewed. Barry motioned to accept them. Candy seconded. Motion carried. 


*We have gotten several new members including The Pines and Kinney Drugs. The Pines will be having a ribbon cutting on March 21, followed with a business after hours. 


*Trivia night went well and seemed to be well received. Seven teams participated. The next one is April 14th at the American Legion.


*The kitchen is redone and looks very nice. The porch is waiting till spring. The chimney needs repair and/or replacement. This will need another building permit. 


*The Events Committee needs to meet. We have several events coming up in the next few months. On March 14th, Red Roof Inn will be hosting the business after hours, on April 13th there is another meet the author event, June 8th is Summerfest and on June 28th, July5, 12,19, and 26 are the concerts in the park. We have added an extra Friday to the concerts this year.  **After the board meeting, Mary sent e-mails and the Event Committee will be meeting on Monday, March 18th**


*On May 7,8,and 9 Complete Streets will be hosting a discussion on how to best change Main Street. Getting input from government officials, DOT, business owners, etc before the project starts is very beneficial to the final outcome. Mary would like the Chamber to sponsor. Andrew motioned that we do that. Debbie seconded. Tim abstained. Motion carried. 


*The Decorating Committee has learned that the town is working on an agreement with National Grid so they will be able to use their poles for decorations. Many thanks to Mary for getting this to happen. Now the poles from The Market Barn to Walmart can be decorated for holidays. We also discussed some ideas for Arsenal Green. Because it is a focal point in the village, it would be nice to see it decorated year round. Candy motioned for at least the Gazebo to be decorated all year long. Alexandra seconded. Solar lights will be explored for some spots that are difficult to get electricity to. Mary suggested that the Events Committee take care of this. Tim seconded. Motion carried. 


*Barry would like to see members have stickers to display that shows they are Chamber members. Jayne will check with local suppliers for prices.


*The Chamber was asked for donations from Holy Family School and The Wilder Farm. After some discussion, we voted No to Holy Family. Tim made a motion that we become members of The Wilder Farm Association instead of doing a donation. Barry seconded. Motion carried. 


*Mary moved that we go in to Executive session at 5:45. Debbie seconded.


*Mary moved that we come out of Executive session at 5:55. Candy seconded.


*Our extra office space next to the kitchen is now for rent. 


*Andrew questioned about any activities for children other than Summerfest. Candy has a lot of info that she said she would forward to him. 


*Candy told us about some chambers in the Boston area that have seasonal themes on their websites with things to do that fit the season. We will look at perhaps adding that feature to our website. This sparked a discussion on how we should work more with who we are and what we do here in the north country. We have lots of hunters, fishermen and  snowmobilers in our area. We should recognize that and include that part of our population more. Jayne will look at adding a page to our website aimed at that audience. 


*Career day is happening at Franklin Academy on May 13th. They are looking for participants who would like to explain their career choices. 


*Barry made a motion to adjourn. Debbie seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Bonner, secretary

